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NOTES FROM JOHN 
A totally must read Presidentôs Letter:  Wow! The end of yet another year in the CCB!  It seems like 

yesterday I accepted the reins from Richard Thomson and I must say it has been a thoroughly satisfying 

experience.  Letôs review a little.   

Weôve accomplished a lot.  The last thing I wanted to do as incoming President was to make a lot of 

changes.  After all, the club was in good shape and running smoothly early in 2016.  However, with the 

guidance of the Executive Board and others, we did make several positive changes as follows: 

 Å Created a brand identity with a new logo, business cards and CCB logo apparel  

Å Purchased a video presenter to showcase contest winners on the big screen  

Å Added a Class C for our monthly contests  

Å Developed monthly programs that ensured enough time for our competitions  

Å Offered fabulous workshops and even a walking workshop  

Å Created a suggestion box (itôs working!) Å Launched the ýrst annual Capture Brevard project  

Å Started a pre-meeting tutor program called Ask Chuck (Palmer)  

Å Had a nice variety of guest speakers on a variety of photo subjects  

Å Participated in several regional and International photo salons and competitions 

Å Increased our local presence with more PR  

Å Updated the by-laws (almost done)  

Å Increased the long overdue dues  

Å Reached out to the arts community through the Creative Arts Showcase event.   

 I may have left out a few things, but all in all it was a very busy year.  I made some mistakes and forgot a 

lot of names, but I tried my best.  And none of this would be possible without tremendous support of 

several of you.  This is the perfect time to give a hearty thanks to all of those CCB members who 

contributed to our successful year.   

The Executive Board Ofýcers: This is the heart and soul of the CCB. I am so thankful for their ideas and 

energy. Iôd like to recognize this group of volunteers for an unbelievable effort in 2016: 

 Don Martin, VP, Program Chair: This is not an easy task. Finding qualiýed speakers, initiating 

communications, writing endless emails for information and conýrmation, arranging dates and altering 

plans are all part of the job. And he has pretty much ýgured out 2017 already.  

Chuck Palmer, Secretary: He writes the minutes in real time, for heavenôs sake. How efýcient is that?  

Judy Pastore, Treasurer: Totally focused, she watches our money, pays the bills, collects receipts (except 

when I forget to get one).  

Richard Thomson, Public Relations & Communications: He told me recently he has been busier this 

year as PR Chair than when he was President. Itôs true. His vast experience with the CCB and local arts 

community has been my guiding light this year, and hardly a day goes by without one of us calling or 

texting the other.  Hey, itôs like having two Presidents!  

The Executive Board Directors: This is the engine that runs our machine. Each person has put in 

countless hours to make everything run smoothly.  



Marsha Sea, Membership: Ofýcial greeter, keeper of the membership lists, updater and collector of dues. 

Need I say more? Yes, I should. Sheôs awesome. 

Nancy Williamson, Competitions: I canôt express enough how grateful I am she accepted this position. 

She has worked tirelessly and without complaint all year on every one of our competitions and contests. 

That means ýnding judges, organizing the photos and setup, announcing winners, managing the Four 

Corners Challenge, the FCCC competitions and the APC, tallying votes, making endless lists and probably 

making her husband crazy.  

George Campbell, Webmaster: From scratch, and learning as he went, George developed our website 

into a useful and organized asset for the club. Heôll never admit how many hours he logged, but I imagine 

it had a couple of 00ôs after it. Itôs a work in progress at times, but his boundless enthusiasm should be 

appreciated by all of the CCB members. I donôt know what weôd do without his efforts. If you see him (or 

any of the others) thank him!  

Ann Bernick, Newsletter: Ann is one of those rare individuals who is able to see a little more into a 

problem than most. Not only does she gather tons of information from all of us, she assembles all of it into 

a monthly newsletter we all rely on. She is relentless in seeking details and information. But more than this, 

she asks logical questions at every single Exec meeting...questions none of us even thought of. She also 

volunteers at other CCB events such as the Creative Arts Showcase, the FCCC judging and others. In short, 

she is invaluable.  

_______________, Field Trips: We managed some good ýeld trips (Barberville, Port Canaveral, 

Wildwood Antiques, Ft Christmas, Gatorland, and the Manatees game), but it was extra work for an 

overloaded Exec Board. The annual bus trip was a casualty. I would love one person in our club who is not 

presently on the current Board to step up and handle this position. Itôs the easiest job in the CCB. Donôt 

make me beg. I hate doing that. Cômon...get on the Board and make it happen.  

I would be remiss not to mention some individuals who are not on the Board, but have proven essential to 

the running of this great club. They are dedicated, thoughtful and unselýsh people who attend the 

Executive meetings because they care about the club. They participate in our discussions and help us make 

good decisions on your behalf. Please forgive me if I leave anyone out!  

Mike & Debbie Hamilton : Treats anyone? They purchase all the intermission goodies, set it up and 

manage the tables. Then they clean it up. Without a word. Mike gets to the monthly meetings early to hang 

up that darn screen and set up the sound system and projector. Iôll be looking for some help for him in 

2017. Why not you? Arnold Dubin, Rob Scharf, Lib & Hermann Schiefner, Shannon McGregor, 

Ruth Stanley, Ed Quillian: Guidance, ideation, experience and consulting Gary Christensen, Bob 

Crestwick, Jan Castillo, Denise Stanton: Regular concerned and helpful attendees at the Executive Board 

meetings and other events. 

 

Finally, the APC. On Saturday night, December 3rd the CCB enjoyed the Annual Print Competition and 

dinner party. It was awesome. Be sure to see the photos in this newsletter. Approximately 110 attended a 

special evening of Christmas decorations and music, a fabulous exhibition of photographs, valuable door 

prizes and an unbelievable selection of tasty dishes, desserts and coffee. My sincere thanks to all those who 

showed up as early as 3 PM ( i.e. Mike and Debby Hamilton) and all the other club members and spouses 

who pitched in to set-up tales, decorate and organize the evening. Also, I was pleased to see many of you 

helping us clean up after the party. Thatôs the spirit! In summary, the CCB had a fantastic year. And I am 

looking forward to 2017. I hope you are as well and Iôll see you at the January meeting! John 

 

BECOMING A CAMERA CLUB OF BREVARD MEMBER 
Yearly dues are $35.00 for individuals and $40.00 for families.  NOTE NEW PRICE You may pay 

membership dues at all monthly program meetings.  Or, you may mail them to Camera Club of Brevard, PO 

Box 542, Melbourne, Florida 32902.  Checks are to be made payable to the Camera Club of Brevard, Inc.  

To keep receiving the CCB's newsletter and weekly emails, you must be an active member.  For such a 

small amount of money, the CCB is the best bargain in photography  

  



 

7 Tips for Taking Better Holiday Photos 
By Chuck Palmer 

Can you believe it?  The holiday season is just around the corner.  For many of us, it marks a time when we 

capture some pretty special moments with a smartphone or DSLR while we attend traditional religious services, 

parties and family gatherings.  Letôs look at a few tips and techniques that we can use to make our photos truly 

remarkable this year.  

 
1. Get down to the Kids eye level 

Some of the best photos that you will enjoy for years to come are those of children.  You will cherish looking at 

how much they have grown and changed over time.  Spend some time with the kids, capturing their excitement 

and wonder, but do it on their level.  Squat down, get on your knees, or sit on the floor to get the best shot of 

children.  Putting yourself on their level offers a more interesting view of their holiday and makes the photo 

much more personable. 

  

2. Get Closer 

Fill the frame with your subject.  You donôt have to have the entire Christmas Tree in the frame while 

photographing your niece opening her special present.  People like to look at photos where the subject is 

unmistakable in the picture.  Getting in close helps hide all those distractions that pull your viewer out of the 

photo story too! 

 
3. Turn your flash off indoors.  

I like a well-balanced fill flash photo as well as anyone, but with todayôs technology, low light photography is 

better than ever.  Turn your ISO up instead of turning on your flash to create some of the most remarkable 

holiday shots.  Most modern cameras do a fine job of creating a high-quality image even at ISO settings as high 

as 6400 or even 10,000 on many cameras.  And low incandescent light tends to create a mood your viewers will 

no doubt enjoy looking at.  

 

4. Capture the moments as well as the poses 

There is certainly nothing wrong with having people pose for a nice picture (see Tip 5).  But be sure to capture a 

few shots of what people are doing like talking, laughing, opening presents or sharing.  The moments you 

capture can often be much more interesting, preserving those special moments for years to come.  



 

 
 

5. Take the Group Shot 

I am a big advocate of getting the whole family in a group shot.  Itôs a tradition in my family.  Some of our most 

cherished family photos are those taken of the entire group more than 50 years ago.  Most of those in the old 

photos are no longer with us but those photos bring us back to the memories we have of them.  A lot of family 

pictures come and go but I find a large group shot seems to find its way into photo albums and frames, 

preserving our memories for a lifetime.  Line up the entire group and have them do something funny or stand in 

a random pattern interacting with one another.  Some of the best group shots break all the rules of posing.  Put 

your camera on a tripod and get in the photo!  

 

6. Give a gift of a photograph 

Print your favorite photos and give them to friends and family as holiday gifts.  In this digital age, we share our 

photos on line, but rarely look at them more than once.  A print is permanent. Frame it or put it in a magnet 

frame for the refrigerator.  You will be surprised how appreciative people are of your thoughtful gift.  Our 

family tradition is to take the entire family group shot on Thanksgiving.  My favorite shot then goes in a 

Photographerôs Edge ( www.photographersedge.com ) magnet calendar and everyone in the family gets one as a 

gift for Christmas. They all go directly on the refrigerator and are there all year.  

 

7. Put the Camera Down 

This may sound funny coming from a Tips for better Holiday Photos Article, but there comes a time in every 

holiday gettogether to just be with friends and family.  After all, how many photos do you need of your family 

opening presents. Rather than taking dozens of images, be intentional in the photos you take.  Then put the 

camera down and enjoy the love and fellowship. 

 

I wish you a healthy and joyous holiday season, and may the remarkable photos always be yours.  

 

Chuck 

  

http://www.photographersedge.com/


JANUARY CLUB MEETING DATE AND LOCATION 
Next program meeting is on Tuesday, January 3rd at 6:30pm at the Eau Gallie Civic Center located in 

Historic Eau Gallie.  The address is 1551 Highland Avenue, Melbourne, FL. 

 

JANUARY PROGRAM 
The January program is always one of the most anticipated programs of the year.  The program will 

showcase ten entertaining AV slideshows created by our very own members.  This is a really fun 

program with incredible photography all set to spectacular music.  You will see beautiful photography 

locations featuring Belgium, France, Hot Air Balloons, Maine, New Orleans, and much more. 

 

JANUARY CCB MONTHLY PHOTO CONTEST 
The theme for January is ñTHE GOLDEN HOUR ".  Bring your favorite Golden Hour photo to the January 

program meeting.  Maybe you'll a ribbon or more? Class A and B Rules: 

http://ccbrevard.org/competition/monthly-guidelines 

 

The golden hour is all about light. The temperature of the light during this time is, as the name suggests, in 

the yellow range when it comes to the light spectrum. Without delving too deeply into your AP Chemistry 

textboon, light has a spectrum of temperatures that correspond to different colors of light. Remember ROY 

G BIV? On one side of the spectrum you have high-temperature blue light, and on the other end you have 

low-temperature red light. During the golden hour, the temperature is in the yellow range, which gives the 

light that coveted, golden hue.   
http://www.digitaltrends.com/photography/what-is-golden-hour/#ixzz4SZBH6I8u   

 

JANUARY BOARD MEETING 
Our next board meeting will be held on Thursday January 12th, at 6:30 pm.  All club members are 

invited and welcome to attend.  Location is at Panera Bread, 275 E Eau Gallie Blvd in Indian Harbour 

Beach.  By attending, youôll see it takes a team effort to make the club successful.  We would like your help 

to make it even better.   

 

ASK CHUCK??? 
Ask Chuck! if you have a question about any aspect of photography.  You can ask Chuck Palmer your 

question before the January program meeting begins.  Chuck will be available to answer your questions 

from 6:00pm to 6:25pm.  He'll be located right outside the meeting room's double doors.   

 

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION 
Let the club know what you like or do not like about the newsletter.  Is there something you want to see in 

the f~stop?  Any suggestions or comments?  Email the club at info@ccbrevard.com.  If you wish to have 

something put into the f-Stop you must send it in no later than the 20th of the month.  Please remember to 

include your name not just your email.  Pictures, travels, funny stories, helpful hints or your most secret 

place to take great photos.   

CHECK OUT OUR WEB SITE!!! 

http://ccbrevard.org/ 
 

EQUIPMENT FOR SALE  
Canon SX 60HS bridge camera, brand new in box, never opened. Asking $425.00.  Contact Jan Castillo 

321-863-6122  

 

http://www.digitaltrends.com/photography/what-is-golden-hour/#ixzz4SZBH6I8u


SPOTLIGHT 

 

DEBBIE TWEEDIE   
 

Once upon a time there was a little girl who lived in NJ where the houses had cellar; this little 

girl and her Dad had a dark room behind the furnace. My dad, an Interior Designer by trade, 

taught me how important it was to have a good subject matter in your photograph and how to 

"frame out" the subject. I didn't know the rules, I just knew it looked good.  

 

I grew up always taking pictures. I went to college for Marine Biology and met my husband there. We both 

grew up at the Jersey Shore and the attraction to the shore & beach continued and brought us to Florida. We 

moved to Indian Harbour Beach 11 years ago because my daughter went to Florida Tech & my husband loves 

to surf. I finished my high school teacher career at Viera High School 2 years ago. My life was based around the 

school calendar for 36 years and now I am retired and busier than ever! I have a two year old grandson, a 32' 

Nordic Tug and am a member of the Studios of Cocoa Beach on Minuteman Causeway.  

 

I shoot with a 7200 Nikon camera & my cell phone. My tip is to always carry some type of camera or cell 

phone with you. You never know when that perfect shot will appear. My favorite subject matter is the outdoors, 

whether it is aquatic nature or wildlife. I think it is very important that your picture tells a story and makes your 

eye travel through the photo. Framing the subject matter does not always mean putting the item in the center. 

You should look for something else in the surroundings that could accentuate the story of your photo.  

 

  



 

NOVEMBER  2016 CONTEST WINNERS ~ THEME :òSHALLOW ò 

DEPTH OF FIELD  ñ 

CLASS ñAò 

1st ~ Chuck Palmer 

2nd ~ Bob Creswick 

3rd ~ Don Martin  

Honorable Mention ~ Marsha Sea 

Honorable Mention ~ Eliane Closset 

Honorable Mention ~ John Buck 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Marsha Sea Don Martin 

Chuck Palmer Bob Creswick 

Eliane Closset John Buck 



NOVEMBER 2016 CONTEST WINNERS ~ THEME :ò SHALLOW ò DEPTH 

OF FIELD  ñ 

CLASS ñBò 

1st ~ Heidi Bibey 

2nd ~ Terrance Jackson  

3rd ~ Daryl Gilbert 

Honorable Mention ~Macia Kiernan 

Honorable Mention ~Chery Bennett 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Heidi Bibey 

Macia Kiernan 

Terrance Jackson 

Daryl Gilbert 

Chery Bennett 



 

UPCOMING ROCKET LAUNCHES 
January 8th ~~ SpaceX Falcon 9 Cape Canaveral Air Force Station- Launch site LC-39A launch time TBD 

January 19th ~~ Atlas V-SBIRS GEO 3 Launch time TBD 

January 22nd ~~ Falcon 9 TBD 

January 23rd  ~~ Falcon Heavy Demo Space X TBD 

January 26th  ~~ Atlas V- AEHF 4 TBD 

 

PHOTO-OPS FOR JANUARY 
December 21st to January 1st ~~ Holidays in Space Kennedy Space Center Visitor Complex  
https://www.kennedyspacecenter.com/events/events-calendar/2016/december/event-holidays-in-space-

2016 

December 24th ~~ Surfin' Santaôs Coconuts on the Beach in Cocoa Beach http://surfingsantas.org/ 

December 24th ~~ Hanukkah starts today 

December 25th ~~ Christmas Day 

January 14th ~~ Florida Key Lime Pie Festival Alan Shepard Park 

http://www.floridakeylimepiefestival.com/ 

January 19th ï January 22nd Frog Leg Festival Downtown Fellsmere http://www.froglegfestival.com/ 

 

January 21st to January 29th ~~ Brevard Renaissance Fair Wickham Park 

http://brevardrenaissancefair.com/ 

 

January 25th to January 30th ~~ Space Coast Birding and Wildlife Festival Eastern Florida State 

College- Titusville Campus http://www.spacecoastbirdingandwildlifefestival.org/ 

 

January 31st to February 5th ~~ Art & Algorithms  Downtown Titusville and Sand Point Park 

http://artandalgorithms.com/ 

 

UPCOMING ASTRONOMICAL EVENTS 
FULL MOON January 12th   

 

UPCOMING SPEAKERS / PROGRAMS 
Member Slideshow 

Darrell Gulin ~~ Nature Photography   

Michael Tapes ~~ Bird Photography 

George Wilson ~~ B&W Landscapes 

Nathan Adams ~~ Water Photography And Beyond 

Four Corners Competition   

Mystery Meeting 

Day In Brevard   

APC 

 

 

http://surfingsantas.org/
http://www.froglegfestival.com/
http://brevardrenaissancefair.com/
http://www.spacecoastbirdingandwildlifefestival.org/


SAVE THE DATE 
 

2017 SAMSONS ISLAND NATURE PARK OPEN HOUSE 
2017 Samsons Island Nature Park Open House. It will be held on Saturday, February 25th, 2017.  The purpose 

of the Satellite Beach event is not only to showcase the island and its amenities, but to feature activities that 

happen on and around Samsons Island.  In the past year's Open Houses we have had guest "presenters" that 

joined us on the day of the Open House and spoke to park visitors about such topics as geocaching, bird 

watching, camping, kayaking, nature photography, etc. 
 

FLORIDA CAMERA CLUB COUNCIL (F3C) CONFERENCE 2017 
Florida Camera Club Council will host a Conference & Trade Show on March 10, 11, & 12, 2017. 

The theme for the 2017 Conference & Trade Show is ñPhotography: The Art and The Scienceò. 

The conference will be held at the Florida Gulf Coast University in Fort Myers.  For more information: 

http://f3c.org/about/2017-conference/ 

 

PHOTOSHOP WORLD 2017 
Photo Shop World, the worldôs largest Adobe Photoshop, Lightroom and Photography conference will be 

coming to Orlando, FL April 20 -22, 2017. http://photoshopworld.com/ 

 

PHOTODEX PRO SHOW SLIDESHOW SOFTWARE DISCOUNT CODE 
For CCB members wanting to create AV Slideshows with Photodex's line of software products, the 

CCB has an exclusive discount code that will provide you a 15% discount on any of their products.  

Photodex has extended their offer for CCB members to receive a 15% discount on any of their 

Pro Show slideshow software products for one more year.  There is a new checkout code that will be 

valid until 12/31/2017.  Here is the discount code: QFMXQJAG .  Photodex's Pro Show products 

are the best and easiest products to create incredible AV slideshows.  Many of the slideshow you 

will see at the CCB's January evening program have been created on Photodex products. 

http://www.photodex.com/ 

 

UPCOMING PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITIONS 
 

20TH ANNUAL SPACE COAST BIRDING AND WILD LIFE FESTIVAL  

Space Coast Birding and Wildlife Festival January 25, 2017 - January 30, 2017 will be Eastern Florida 

State College - Titusville Campus  http://www.spacecoastbirdingandwildlifefestival.org/ 

 

FLORIDAôS BIRDING & PHOTO FEST   

Floridaôs Birding & Photo Fest April  26th ï April 30th in St. Augustine 

http://www.floridasbirdingandphotofest.com/2017-photo-contest/4574157377 

 

  



FLORIDA CAMERA CLUB COUNCIL (F3C) DIGITIAL COMPETITION 

WINNERS 

 
 

2016 3rd Triannual - Digital - Color - Advanced Class 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHUCK PALMER 

CHERYL HOWARD 

DAWN 

CAMPBELL-CURRIE 



2016 3rd Triannual - Digital ï Creative 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

DON MARTIN 

PAUL 

AUSTIN 

DAWN CAMPBELL-

CURRIE 

DON MARTIN 


